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The focus of the technical report is to identify issues from the Canadian Zinc Phase III Drilling Exploration Program that may threaten the ability of Parks Canada to protect the Nahanni wilderness and keep it unpolluted for future generations.  The issues Parks Canada has identified include a) grizzly bears, b) aesthetics, c) reclamation, and d) water quality.

Grizzly bears are considered a species of special concern under the Species at Risk Act. Research has shown that grizzlies around Prairie Creek also include Nahanni National Park Reserve in their home range.  Any bears that become habituated to the mine site have potential to become a danger to Park visitors.  Parks Canada recommends that CZN staff implement a bear management plan to avoid the habituation of grizzlies.

Visitors sometimes observe the mine site during flights to Nahanni National Park Reserve.  The visual scarring of the existing drilling roads reduces their wilderness experience.  Parks Canada recommends that CZN minimize new roads and road length, and reclaim roads and drill pads as soon as possible.

Revegetating the disturbed areas (roads and drill pads) will likely be difficult.  Few native species are available for revegetating alpine areas in the north, and growing conditions can be limiting.  Parks Canada wants to avoid the introduction of new species, which may threaten existing species in the Park.  Parks Canada recommends that CZN submit a reclamation plan for approval.

Parks Canada is concerned about the water quality of Prairie Creek, which flows into the Park.  Increased sediment in Prairie Creek could affect aquatic species.  Parks Canada recommends CZN test for increased sediment after any creek crossings and drilling activities.  

Parks Canada recommends that these issues be addressed at the Pre-Hearing Conference on September 12, 2005, the next step in the environmental assessment process.
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